Submission on the ICRC draft report on the, Review of the direction of the ACT taxi and hire car industry, and determination of prices for taxi services.

To the Commissioner

We represent WAT operators in the ACT via the WAT Committee, an informal group that holds regular meetings that all ACT WAT operators are invited to attend; it is our opinion that we alone represent the views of current WAT operators without prejudices.
WAT operators are concerned at the Commission’s conclusions on a large number of issues, but in this submission we would like to address two that relate exclusively to the WAT fleet. These are the proposed lift fee and the absence of any safety net or compensation for WAT operators.

The Commission has identified a discrepancy in the service levels between WAT and standard taxi services, and has recommended a lift fee of $3.00 dollars per WAT hiring be implemented in a deregulated market. This is after taking into consideration payment methods implemented in regulated markets in other jurisdictions of Australia. The Commission stated that in NSW and WA extra waiting time is charged. In Victoria a $6.60 lift fee is paid and in Tasmania a higher flag fall and kilometre rate apply to WAT hiring’s. However the Commission has not considered the service levels achieved by the incentives implemented in these jurisdictions. This, in our opinion, is most unfortunate as it would have given an indication as to the effectiveness of the expenditure of the respective governments. In fact it is well documented and regularly reported in the media that the service levels in Melbourne for WAT services where a $6.60 lift fee applies does leave a lot to be desired, and dare we say appear to be far worse than those experienced by the wheelchair bound customers in the ACT.

The Commission has also identified that there is greater dead miles involved in performing WAT hiring’s but has only allowed for minimal waiting time for the securing of the wheelchair within the lift fee, there is no allowance for assisting customers in and out of buildings or waiting for carers to prepare customers for their journey. It is for this reason that we reject a lift fee of $3.00, as it is our opinion it will not improve service levels to the disabled and therefore be a waste of taxpayers money. If a lift fee is to be implemented it needs to take account of all the duties that WAT drivers are required to deliver to their customers. We agree with Canberra Cabs that $15.00 is around the level that would be required to adequately remunerate drivers for their endeavours. 

WAT operators are stakeholders in the taxi industry, we believe the ICRC has overlooked or ignored WAT operators as stakeholders in their draft report. Over the past two years all WAT operators have made large investments into the taxi industry of up to $100,000.00 a large portion of these investments are still owed to various financial institutions. These investments were made on the grounds that were in place at the time, that is, a regulated industry that had been stable for a number of years. The proposal that the ICRC has put forward in their draft report will drastically change the taxi industry and dramatically reduce the viability of the WAT operators in the ACT. Why is there no safety net or compensation for WAT operators who believe they will not survive deregulation? Is it that the ICRC fears that if WAT operators were given the opportunity to opt out of a deregulated industry they would do so, and then leave the government with no wheelchair accessible taxi service? Maybe the best way to avoid this is not to offer a way out for current operators and leaving them to go broke slowly while still providing a service to the disabled communities and therefore masking the real effects of deregulation for a period of time.

The WAT Committee

